
 

CITY COUNCIL AGENDA 
REPORT 

 

TO: Kate Thunstrom, City Administrator 

FROM: Todd Schwieger, Police Chief 

SUBJECT: Embedded Systems Contract Renewal 

DATE: November 4, 2024 
  

OVERVIEW: 

Embedded Systems, Inc. provides warning siren maintenance for three outdoor warning sirens 
within the City of St. Francis located at Roanoke St/Ambassador Blvd, 23248 Woodbine St. 
and Edgewild Park at 1800 242nd Ave. The maintenance contract consists of repairing and 
maintaining the electronic/communication side of the sirens. Embedded Systems performs 
daily communication testing to assure the sirens are operating properly. The contract also 
includes decoder battery replacement every 3 years.   

ACTION TO BE CONSIDERED: 

 
The renewal of the contract with Embedded Systems, Inc. to continue to provide outdoor 

warning siren maintenance for the City of St. Francis in 2025. 

 

BUDGET IMPLICATION: 

The Embedded Systems, Inc. monthly maintenance fee of $49.97 per siren per month 
($1,798.92 annually) is budgeted for in the police department operating budget. 

 

 

 

 

 

Attachments:  

 Embedded Systems Contract 



 

  


